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Report of Annual Meeting of

Legislative Assembly of the Province of Ontario, begs to report 
that several meetings have been held during the year, the result 
being the Draft Bill herewith submitted. It differs but slightly 
from the Quebec Act.

As the Ontario House meets on February 1st, the Bill should be 
finally revised immediately if it be considered advisable by the 
Society to introduce it at this session of the Legislature.

Respectfully submitted,
(Signed), Willis Chipman,

Chairman.

Mr. Chipman explained that the bill as presented was the outcome 
of several conferences between the Ontario Committee and the Cen­
tral Committee at Montreal, and he did not think it would b: wise 
to authorize any radical departure therefrom without reference to 
the Committees.

Mr. G. J. Desbarats asked if in the list of schools the Royal 
Military College was Included.

Mr. Chipman replied that the general section covered the Military 
College. He would, however, see that the school was specially 
referred to.

Mr. J. H. Armstrong called special attention to the clause for 
admitting land surveyors and engineers no-w practising to continue 
in practice without becoming members of the Society, and to the 
provision in regard to students becoming members of the Society.

Mr. J. M. McCarthy asked if the limiting item of $1,000 could be 
changed to $600 for the sake of uniformity with the Quebec Act.

Mr. Chipman undertook to refer these suggestions to the Com­
mittee.

On motion by Mr. Stuart Howard, seconded by Mr. I> Skaife, the 
several Committees on Legislation as named in the Report of 
Council were re-appointed.

The Chairman called for the report of the Committee on Standard 
Measures.

The Secretary stated that the Committee had only to report pro­
gress. The Committee was re-appointed.

The Chairman called for the report of the Committee on irregu­
larities in connection with the Board of Health, Ontario.

Mr. C. H. Rusit reported that the Committee had not considered 
it desirable to take any action during the present year. The Com­
mittee was re-appointed.

The following report on the award of the Gzowski Medal was 
read:—“As Chairman of the Gzowski Medal Committee, I beg to 
report to Council as follows:


